Minutes of the Meeting of Dec. 5th, 2017      

Minutes of the Board of Library Trustees – Dec. 5th, 2017 – 7:35PM

Brookline, NH

Present:     Ed Cook  (from 7:45)            
David Partridge                 Sara Rockwell  


       Steve Russo            
            Myra Emmons, Director 

Absent: Karen Jew

PUBLIC SESSION:

In the absence of the chair, David Partridge served as chair pro-tem.

Administrative Business:
Minutes: Sara motioned to accept the minutes of Nov. 7th, 2017; Steve seconded.  Voted unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report:  The overall budget and almost all budget lines are on track for this time of year. (See attached report.)  
Director's Report:  (See attached report.) Instead of a September Open House this coming year, Myra proposed a “Love Your Library Week” in February, which is Love Your Library Month.   She is working to see if it is feasible to install an electric car charging station at the library; a patron has volunteered to pay all the installation costs.  The painting of the 1st floor of the library will take three days – Myra proposed the Library close the weekend of Martin Luther King Jr. Day to give the painters sufficient time to get the job done.
The Board unanimously approved renewing the present health plan with HealthTrust  David proposed the motion; Ed seconded.   It was further decided that the library employee health insurance contribution will remain as planned until the new library director is hired, when 
On-Going Business:
New Director Search:  Myra and Ed will conduct phone interviews with applicants that have applied for the position and will report to the Board.  There may be some internal applicants.
Library Survey:  Myra is distributing surveys at local functions and getting a good % return.

Little Free Library:  There was a discussion of places to put the 2nd library.
At 8:500PM, Sara motioned to adjourn the meeting; Ed seconded.  Voted unanimously.
The next regular meeting of the Board will be held on January 2nd 2018 at 7:30PM.
Submitted, 


Steve Russo
